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February 5, 2018

Subject: General Permit AKG320000 — Statewide Oil and Gas Pipelines
Minor Modification 1, Correction of Permit Expiration Date

On June 14, 2017 the Department of Environmental Consetvation (Depattment or DEC) issued general
permit for AKG320000 — Statewide Oil and Gas Pipelines. The permit cover page specified an effective
date of January 1, 2018 and an expitation date of December 31, 2023.

A subsequent review of the permit by Department staff found that the original December 31, 2023
expiration date does not conform to Alaska Administrative Code (AAC) section 18 AAC 83.020 - Term of
Permit, which specifies that “An Alaska Pollutant Discharge Elimination System permit is effective for a
fixed term that must be listed in the permit and must not exceed five years or any shorter period.” The
Department is issuing Minor Modification 1 which revises the expiration date to conform to five-year term
requirement.

The following table identifies permit sections that have been modified:

s PERMIT MODIFICATIONS:
New Title NEW TITLE PAGE: The title page has been revised as follows:
Fage (a) The fourth line in the title block has been changed to “GENERAL PERMIT —
MINOR MODIFICATION 17,
(b) The permit effective date has been changed to “Februaty 5, 2018”,
(c) The permit expiration time and date of has been changed to
“...at midnight on December 31, 2022, and
(d) The permit reapplication date for renewals has been changed to
“December 1, 2022.”
Page 10, CHANGED SECTION 1.7: Section text has been revised to “This permit will expire
Section 1.7 at midnight on December 31, 2022.

This letter constitutes the Department’s Minor Modification of the above sections and is consistent with
18 AAC 83.145(a)(1).



2 February 5, 2018

This Minor Modification is effective February 5, 2018, and the expiration date of the permit has

been changed to December 31, 2022. The enclosed modified permit pages must be included with onsite
copies of the permit for reference.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please feel free to contact Getry Brown at
Gerry.Brown@alaska.gov or (907) 269-4874.

Sincegely,

Wade Strickland,
Program Manager

CC:  Amber Bennet, DEC — Compliance and Enforcement Program, Fairbanks
Lisa Hart, DEC — Compliance and Enforcement Program, Anchorage



